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1. EDU allocations: No EDU’s were allocated during the month of October.  

 
2. EDU calculations: Due to the concern of calculating EDU requirements 

for triple and double sinks, particularly within food preparation 
establishments, the Board instructed me to explore other calculation 
procedures. Attached is a letter form MGSD legal counsel dated 
September 21, 2005, in which the definition of a drain is stated. In 
addition, I have included some recommendations in regards to the 
calculations. (See attached sheets). 

  
3. Digester Expansion Project: The contractor has reached final completion 

with the exception of some warranty items and demobilization of 
equipment from the site. After all equipment has been removed, I will 
meet with Craig Olson to give authorization to finalize the project. 

 
4. Garage Building:  The garage building has been completed. With 4 

available bays we are planning on using 3 bays for truck and equipment 
storage and utilizing the 4th bay for parts storage. We have purchased 
locks for the doors and would like install shelving for the parts storage. 
MGSD personnel will be installing the electrical before we fully utilize the 
buildings.  

 
5. Bently Bio-Solids Permit: Bently has received their long awaited bio-

solids permit which will allow MGSD to transport its bio-solids to them. 
They are in the process of modifications to their facilities and should be 
ready to accept bio-solids after the first of January. We should to expect to 
pay approximately $14.00/yd 

 
6. Effluent Disposal: We discharged 55.36 MG/ 169.95 AC FT of effluent 

during the month of October. Although we lowered the reservoirs near to 
the minimal level to alleviate having to pump during the non-irrigation 
rate season, we anticipate having to pump at some point during mid 
January 
 
Frank T. Johnson 
District Manager 
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